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28/09/2022 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
In September 2020, the Department for Education provided statutory guidance identifying compulsory elements 
that need to be covered within Relationships, Sex and Health Education. 
 
Unfortunately, we are missing some consent details for your child in relation to the Relationships, Sex and Health 
Education (RSHE) elements of our Personal, Social, Health and Economic (PSHE) programme.   
 
The RSHE programme currently used in school is called ‘Life to the Full’. It has been produced by a company called 
Ten:Ten and is taken from the Model Catholic RSE Programme which has been highlighted by the Department of 
Education as a work of good practice.  Life to the Full, sensitively teaches Relationship, Sex and Health Education 
(RSHE) rooted in the wisdom and teaching of the Catholic Church.    
 
The following page shows what PSHE looks like for all year groups 7 – 11 across the school. PSHE is split into three 
main areas: 

o Health & Wellbeing 
o Relationships 
o Living in the Wider World 

The compulsory elements are mainly covered within the Health & Wellbeing and Relationships modules with the 
exception of First Aid which is covered within the Living in the Wider World module. 
 
You can get more information and an overview of the programme by using the link below. Once on the page click on 
the Secondary school’s tab then Life to the Full Secondary. On this page you can scroll down to a short video titled 
Why It’s Needed. Press Play on the video. https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/secondary/ 
 
If you would like your child to be withdrawn from elements of the RSHE programme, can you please follow the 
instructions on the previously sent Groupcall text directing you to this letter. 
 
Alternatively, you can email me at pgiven@st-wilfrids.org. 
 
Please feel free to contact me should you have any further questions. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 


